
            Auckland Metro Programme – Drury Rail Stations  

Drury Rail Stations (DRS)Sustainability Procurement Policy 

Our Procurement Policy in KiwiRail provides the basis for sustainable procurement by actively embedding 

sustainability in our procurement activities to create positive impacts that will benefit the business, the 

environment, society, economy, and culture and get the best public value by making balanced decisions.   

 

The programme adopts a comprehensive series of sustainability objectives to ensure the aspirations in its 

sustainability strategy are translated into measurable outcomes, helping to deliver broader outcomes and 

innovation across the project lifecycle. contractors will have a critical role and ultimate responsibility for managing 

sustainability on these projects to achieve sustainability commitments and objectives. 

 

Our sustainable procurement commitments will drive positive social, and economic outcomes, while providing a 

benefit to the environment. We will assess tenders across a range of sustainability and broader outcomes criteria 

contributing to 10% of the total assessment scoring. we will encourage our main contractors to: 

• Procure low carbon materials and use recognized environmental labels 

• Report on and reduce waste, energy, water, and emissions during construction 

To meet the economic and social aspects, we encourage our main contractors to: 

• Be a registered business with Amotai, Aotearoa's supplier diversity intermediary 

• Employ workforce and businesses local to the programme in South Auckland and Drury for 

subcontracting 

 

 

The DRS programme is committed to deliver sustainable outcomes through procurement, including the early works and 

main works of delivering the assets, and we will put in place the necessary tools, processes, and procedures to do so. 

 

 

 

Andrew Swan 

Drury Rail Stations Programme Manager, May 2023 
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